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Holy Family Weekly Newsletter 16/07/2021 

We follow in Jesus’ footsteps 

Holy Family Church 
 Fr Peter Draper 
Tel: 01772 725193 

 

Holy Family School prayer 

Lord help me to be the best that I can be, 

Help me not just to look but to really see. 

Help me to speak your words clearly 

and be proud to belong. 

Give me the courage to help others each day, 

Help me to realise that I am following in your footsteps in every way... 

 

A message from our Chair of Governors 

Good afternoon 

On behalf of the school governors I would like to wish you all an enjoyable summer break. This past year has been so difficult for everyone with so much 

chopping and changing both in and out of school. 

The efforts of the staff in maintaining the education of your children whilst ensuring their safety have been enormous. This successful outcome could not 

have been achieved without the support of you, the parents of the children. I realise how difficult some of this has been for you all and I want to 

formally express our thanks to each and every one of you. 

Bernard Macklin 

Chair of Governors 

 

The end of a difficult year! 

What a year this has been for everyone – the children, parents and staff. Your children have been amazing, as always – they have really enjoyed their 

friends and school life (even more than before)! The staff are very proud of their resilience and excellent attitude to learning. As a staff we also 

appreciate the many good wishes from parents – your support has been immense. Thank you. 

 

We have been upset and disappointed for our Year Six class this week as they have not been able to celebrate their last few days at Holy Family school. 

We send them our very best wishes as they go out into the big wide world. 

 

On behalf of all of Holy Family staff we wish you a happy and healthy Summer and we look forward to welcoming the children back to school in September. 

 

September – Health and Safety 

Please be assured that protective measures will remain in school in September at the current level. We will then consider if any of these can be changed. 

This will depend upon the situation of Covid-19 at that time and Government advice. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We Cannot Walk Alone - Lancashire Schools’ Refugee Week Competition 

winners 

 

We are delighted to announce that two of our pupils Maja Y2 and Julia C Y6, have 

won first and second place in the Lancashire City of Sanctuary Refugee Week 

Schools Competition.  

Another of our pupils, Katie Y2 was selected as one of the top 10 entries.  

Many congratulations to these pupils for capturing the spirit of ‘Sanctuary for 

Everyone’ celebrating diversity and human rights. The posters designed by these 

pupils can be seen in the link below.  

http://www.lancsngfl.ac.uk/projects/ema/index.php  

 

  
Star Award of the Year 

Nursery - Tola 

YR – Lily 

Y1 – Jake 

Y2 – Maja 

Y3 – Kourtney 

Y4 – Romi Leigh 

Y5 – Nourhan 

Y6 – Courtney 

 
Good Samaritan Award of 

the year 

YR – Natalia 

Y1 – Rachel 

Y2 – Millie 

Y3 – Hanna 

Y4 – Hannah 

Y5 – Lincoln 

Y6 – Eloise 

  
Reader of the Year 

Nursery - Aurora 

YR – Gniewko 

Y1 – Jesse 

Y2 – Casper 

Y3 – Kyle 

Y4 – Ezrine 

Y5 – Miki 

Y6 – Courtney 

  
Headteacher Award 

Nursery – Rehya 

YR – Ruby I 

Y1 – Eva 

Y2 – Milosz 

Y3 – Sam 

Y4 – Olivia 

Y5 – Maja 

Y6 – Julia K 

  
Mathematician of the Year 

Award 

Nursery – Julia 

YR – Adam 

Y1 – Lacey 

Y2 – Jukub 

Y3 – Ollie 

Y4 – Filip 

Y5 – Kuba 

Y6 – Antoni 

Our Holy Family Staff - We will say goodbye and good luck to Mr. Gregory, 

Miss Kantharia and Miss Knight.   We would like to welcome Mr McCondichie 

to Holy Family as our Year 3 teacher. 

Classes next year: 

Nursery – New teacher 

Reception – Mrs Morrison 

Year One – Miss Pearson 

Year two – Mr Heron 

Year three – Mr McCondichie 

Year four – Miss Yallanki 

Year five – Mr Barlow 

Year six – Mrs Wilson 

 

We are pleased to announce the pupil senior leadership for next year; 

Head Girl: Zuzanna  

Deputy Head Girl: Birdie  

Head Boy: Kuba(Jakub)  

Deputy Head Boy: Lincoln  

 

http://www.lancsngfl.ac.uk/projects/ema/index.php


 

School reopens Thursday 2nd September. 

 

Important 

Please remember, you need to tell school if your child has Covid-19. If your child shows symptoms of Covid-19 within 48 hours of the end of the school term, 

or tests positive for Covid-19 having shown symptoms within 48 hours of the end of school, you should report this to school immediately by emailing 

bursar@holy-family.lancs.sch.uk and a member of staff will phone you back. 

Staff will be on hand to notify any other pupils in your child's bubble and their families so they can self-isolate for ten days. 

It's vital you tell us about positive tests so we can help prevent the spread of coronavirus in our community. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 


